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Calendar of Events

JANUARY
10 Board Meeting WWee wwiillll mmaakkiinngg uupp tthhee ccaalleennddaarr ffoorr nneexxtt yyeeaarr !! -- 77 ppmm

at Eric Costello’s Home. 
12 Poker Night WWhhaatt’’ss tthhee bbuuyy iinn ?? -- 77 ppmm.. 

Matt Herndon’s Poker Table. 
20 Club Meeting BBrreeaakkffaasstt aatt MMiilllleerr’’ss GGrriillll iinn YYuukkoonn..  

Be there at 9am.

FEBRUARY
9 Poker Night WWiinn ssoommee VVaalleennttiinnee’’ss DDaayy mmoonneeyy!! -- 77 ppmm.. 

Matt Herndon’s Poker Table. 
17 Club Meeting BBrreeaakkffaasstt aatt OOlldd SScchhooooll BBaaggeell..  

Be there at 9am - 33rd and Broadway in Edmond.

MARCH
9 Poker Night WWhhaatt’’ss tthhee bbuuyy iinn ?? -- 77 ppmm.. 

Matt Herndon’s Poker Table.
11 Autocross EEddmmoonndd FFiirree DDeeppaarrttmmeenntt FFaacciilliittyy..  

Gates open at 9 am. Starts at 10 am. 
14 Board Meeting TTiimmee ttoo mmaakkee uupp ssoommee sspprriinngg ttiimmee eevveennttss !! -- 77 ppmm

at Randal Goodman’s home.  
17 Club Meeting BBrreeaakkffaasstt aatt FFuurrrrss iinn MMoooorree..  

Be there at 9am.

APRIL
8 Autocross EEddmmoonndd FFiirree DDeeppaarrttmmeenntt FFaacciilliittyy..  

Gates open at 8 am. Starts at 9 am.
13 Poker Night WWiinn ssoommee EEaasstteerr mmoonneeyy!! -- 77 ppmm.. 

Matt Herndon’s Poker Table. 
21 Club Meeting BBrreeaakkffaasstt aatt IIHHOOPP iinn BBrriicckkttoowwnn..  

Be there at 9am.
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his issue is a little smaller
than the others in the past.

With the Christmas and New
Year break, we had to go without the
usual article from Matt regarding the
autocross. I am sure we will get his
submission for the next issue though.

I have not heard the results of the
board member elections, but we will
have three new board members for the
next issue. I would like to thank Eric
Costello, Chad Goodman and Steve
Pistole for serving on the board. Eric
Costello was on the ballot, so if he was
re-elected, I am sure he will remain on
as our president. Chad and Steve have
both served two terms and therefore,
must sit out at least one year. 

I am eager to find out who the new
board members will be and I am sure
they will have input about events and
activities and maybe we will see some
new events in our calendar.

Hope everyone is still able to enjoy
their Porsche even during the winter
months and recently it has been
extremely cold. Just remember, warmer
weather will be here soon!! Have a
great winter season! 
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Brian Miller - War Whoop Editor

Editor’s Notes
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can’t believe 2017 is already over
and 2018 has begun. I don’t
understand it, but as I get older

time goes by faster. The cold has finally
arrived which means the winter
projects on our cars are in full swing.
For me getting the Porsche(s) ready for
the War Bonnet winter and spring
events is almost as much fun as
attending. 
I want to thank each member of the
War Bonnet Region of PCA. Whether
you attend all or none of the events,
your membership is appreciated.
Membership in War Bonnet continues
to grow. Over the last three years
membership has increased from 268 to
314, an increase of 17%.
January events: Board meeting at
Costello’s, January 10 at 7 pm. Matt
Herndon will host poker at his home
on Friday, January 12 at 7 pm. Breakfast
at The Miller Grill in Yukon Saturday,
January 20 at 9 am.
February events: Matt Herndon will
host poker at his home on Friday,
February 9 at 7 pm. Breakfast at Old
School Bagel in Edmond Saturday,
February 17 at 9 am.

March events: Matt Herndon will host
poker at his home on Friday, March 9 at
7 pm. Autocross! Edmond Fire Training
Center, Sunday, March 11 at 9 am.
Board meeting at Randall’s, March 14
at 7 pm. Breakfast at Furr’s in Moore
Saturday, March 17 at 9 am.

The War Bonnet Region is committed
to you. If there is an event that you
would like or don’t like, speak up! The
best way to communicate is to email a
board member. When members
contribute, the success of War Bonnet is
guaranteed.

As we move into the new year,
remember family and friends come
first, our good fortune to know one
another, and to enjoy the company of
one another.

Eric Costello - War Bonnet President 

I

President’s
Podium
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e have 311 total members in
the club as of today and this
number includes 205

primary members and 106 family
members. This continues to be the
highest numbers so far! Here are the
new members for this issue: Chuck
Linhardt has joined the club in a 2004
911 and Kent Keller has joined in a 1996
911. Doug Frederick has joined driving
a 2017 Boxster and Daphne Scott has
joined also driving a 2017 Boxster.
Darin Dial is in the club in a 1989 944

and our newest member is Alex
Burnett in a brand new 2018 Cayman. I
would like to welcome all of them to
the War Bonnet Region of the Porsche
Club! 

Brian Miller - Membership Chairman

Roster Report

W
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he club checking account is
at $7,227.20 as of the end of
2017. We have not had

many expenses in recent months with
the autocross season on hiatus. The
club Christmas Party was not
subsidized by the club this year. Every
person was responsible for their own
tab, and we had a good showing of
members. 

I just filled out some of the silly
paperwork that PCA national requires
every year. The biggest part of the
operating budget for the club was our
autocross for many years. Now we are
happy to break even on an autocross,
so the PCA national rebate each quarter
is a big part of the income for the
region. If you want to really bore your
family and friends with trivia, you can
tell them that the club was
incorporated on July 10th, 1967. We did
not apply for and receive a tax exempt
status until April of 1976. That was
before I was part of WBR so it was not
my fault! 

I moved to Oklahoma City in July of
1978, and I did not know anyone
except my grandparents. I loved them
all dearly, but hanging out at the
grandparent’s house was not at the top
of my to-do list on the weekends. I
received my first War Whoop back then
and saw some upcoming War Bonnet

Region events. My first club event was
a swim party at a member’s
condominium pool house. It was in
Tulsa and I did not even know where
Tulsa was. I went to our club
president’s house and followed him to
Tulsa to the pool party. I do remember
a Tulsa member had a new 911 Turbo
that was astonishingly fast, with the
massive 260 HP. Every car magazine of
the era proclaimed it the fastest
production car they had ever tested. He
was giving rides and using a local
interstate on ramp as his test track. 

My wife and I attended the recent
Porsche Palooza in Eureka Springs,
Arkansas. It is a fun long weekend. The
roads in that part of the country are
some of the best in the country. Nice
and smooth with a curvy road and a
posted speed limit at 55 MPH. There is
no way to go 55 through many of the
turns in anything short of the 918 that
was there driving on the roads. It was
cool to see a 918 with bug splatters and
real road dirt on it, actually being
driven. They have many miles of
wonderful roads and the traffic is not
bad.

Glen Hoskins - Treasurer

Treasurer’s
Tid-Bits

T
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One great advantage of Porsche
Palooza is the low price. I have been to
many Porsche Parades and the price
keeps getting higher. It is a pricey week
to go to Parade. It is just a bargain at
Palooza. The hotels are $60 a night and
the event registration is cheap. They
have many different fun day trips and
a meal each night. Check it out for
2018.

Porsche Parade for 2018 is going to be
in central Missouri. That is the closest
Parade will be for a while. If you want
to participate, look in the Panorama in
upcoming issues, and usually in March
there is a registration reminder.
Everything is done on-line and they are
getting better at it every year. It will
take you at least an hour on-line so
budget some time to get it done. You

need to have a current user name and
password for the PCA national web
site. I have heard from several of the
members that they don’t see updates
and notices about local events. If your
email has changed at all in the last few
years, or if you have a different vehicle,
please check out the national web site.
I will apologize ahead of time for how
bad the national web site is. They seem
to work hard at making it not easy to
use. Maybe it will get better in the next
few months. 

With winter upon us you need to be
sure to drive your Porsche some and
don’t let it sit neglected all winter.

Photo by Glen Hoskins

Reflections of Porsche Palooza



8

November 8th, 2017
In attendance: Eric Costello, Janie
Tigert, Brian Miller, Randal Goodman,
Chad Goodman, Grady Buckhalter,
Steve Hintze, Matt Herndon, Glen
Hoskins and Steve Pistole.
Eric opened the meeting at 7:15pm.
Many National awards were talked
about and that nominations will be
accepted by PCA through the end of
December.
Chad spoke of the success of the first
couple of autocross events at the
Edmond Fire Training Center and the
club will continue to bring coffee. Chad
also spoke of listening to a webinar
about social media and how our club is
doing a very good job on our social
media sites. The Board talked about
adopting social media guidelines.
The following new business was talked
about by Eric and the Board. The club
discussed having at least 1 and maybe
2 tech sessions for 2018 with further
discussion and dates to be set at a
future meeting.
Glen gave the Treasurer’s report and
discussed the donation that will be
given to Sunbeam Family Services. Eric
moved for a donation of $1,000. Steve
Pistole seconded the motion with the
Board voting all in favor.

Old business was then discussed. The
Classics on the River car show was
discussed with Board voting to stay
with the Mercedes club. The Board
decided to continue with no food truck
and open the show to all European
makes of vehicles. We will discuss with
the Morelli car show about combining
the two shows. We are looking at
getting more advertising out and
sooner for the 2018 show which is
tentatively set for  September 15th,
2018. The Board is also looking for
possibly getting a different site for the
show. If you have any ideas, please let
a Board member know.
The Board discussed the outstanding
turnout for the Saturday morning drive
to the Rock Cafe in Stroud. Randal
spoke of the fantastic customer service
shown by the staff at the Rock Cafe.
When the cafe found out more people
were coming than originally expected,
they closed to the general public for an
hour just to serve our club. 
The Out and Back trip to Arkansas was
canceled per Steve Hintze. 

Randal Goodman - Secretary 

Board Meeting
Minutes
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The last autocross for the year will be
in November and then resume after the
first of the year. The Club will continue
to allow non Porsche club members to
join the autocross events. The
performance of the radios was
discussed. Matt will check them and
report back at the next meeting.
The last business discussed was the
Christmas dinner that will be held
Saturday, December 16th at the Hefner
Grill. Eric will talk with Porsche OKC

about bringing some door prizes and
invite them to bring two guests. Randal
will look for some door prizes as well.
The calendar was the last item
discussed with events being discussed
through spring of 2018. If you have any
ideas for events or would like to
volunteer to help organize an event,
please contact any Board member.
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2017 WAR BONNET BOARD OF DIRECTORS

President 
Eric Costello 2017(1) - ecostellodo@gmail.com  . . . . . . . . . . . . . 413-0134

V. President
Chad Goodman 2017(2) - goodmanokc@cox.net  . . . . . . . . . . . . 613-2692

Board Member
Randal Goodman 2019(2) - drtoys42@aol.com  . . . . . . . . . . . . 412-0621

Board Member 
Janie Tigert 2019(1) - jtwildart@aol.com  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 931-3111

Board Member
Louis Lackey 2019(1) - louis.lackey@anheuser-busch.com  . . . . 821-5392

Board Member
Steve Pistole 2017(2) - gphds1@cox.net  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 691-8852

Board Member
John Leaton 2018(1) - jrl6@cox.net . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 370-4466

Board Member, Treasurer
Glen Hoskins 2018(2) - wbrmoneyman@cox.net  . . . . . . . . . . . . .478-4455 

Board Member
Steve Hintze 2018(1) - byuhog@gmail.com  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 844-6226



For Sale:
2003 C4S 73000 miles,
yellow over black.

Call Louis Lackey 821-5392

1984 928S
Gold/Champagne. 5000 miles on

complete drive train rebuild.  4.7 L
motor completely rebuilt with low

mileage torque tube. New spark plug
wires, new vacuum hoses,

transmission filter and fuel pump
with filter. Cooling system has been

converted to late model dual Porsche
928 electric fans. AC has been

converted to 134a refrigerant. Car is
well maintained with regulator
maintenance and oil changes.

Asking $8500 Call Matt Herndon if
you have questions 417-529-9632.

Send your ad to:

War Bonnet Ad

5816 NW 82nd St.

OKC, OK 73132

or email it to:
brianmiller3732@att.net

Place your ad

here. 

Free for members.

CLASSIFIEDS
FREE Ads for War Bonnet Members
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